CITY OF WATFORD CITY

CITY COUNCIL – SPECIAL MEETING

OCTOBER 16, 2012              

Minutes of the special city council meeting held October 16, 2012 at 4:30 p.m. at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Brent Sanford, Council Members Justin Voll (joined mtg late), Shane Homiston, Marty Mulder, Doug Bolken and Kris Pacheco. Also present were City Planner Curt Moen, City Attorney Wyatt Voll, and Mili Williams, acting Secretary.   
Council Member Homiston moved to make offer of employment to Rita Olson for City of Watford City City Assessor Position, Category 6 Step 2.  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried by the following roll call vote:  ayes: Mulder, Pacheco, Bolken, and Homiston.  Nays:  none.  
Council Member Homiston moved to advertise for open position of City Auditor. Motion seconded by Council Member Bolken and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Mulder, Pacheco, Bolken and Homiston. Nays: none 

Council Member Justin Voll joined meeting at 4:45pm

John Dunlap and Matt Beard spoke to the Council on reimbursement request for improvements done @ Veeder Estates
· Area One 
Access to sewer outside of subdivision



· Area Two
Access to water outside of subdivision



· Area Three
Demolition and Removal of abandoned        






City Imhoff Tank


· Area Four
6th Ave Northeast storm drainage rehabilitation 


· Area Five
6th St Northeast storm drainage rehabilitation


· Area Six
Clay tile sewer replacement inside of subdivision


· Area Seven
Street improvements for 6th St Northeast


Council Member Justin Voll moved to approve reimbursement to Veeder Estates for the requested amount of $25,792.75 for improvements done to sewer replacement; Area 6 on Veeder Estates Capital Improvement Reimbursement Request Summary, as that project had been previously approved by City staff. Motion seconded by Council Member Mulder and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Pacheco, Bolken, Homiston, Voll and Mulder. Nays: none
Mr. Dunlap requested that some action be taken on Area 7 on Veeder Estates Capital Improvement Reimbursement Request Summary because paving was going to take place in the next week.  City Planner Moen told Mr. Dunlap that at this point, the City was not able make a motion because there was not enough information about what former City staff had told Mr. Dunlap, and that any paving done on that portion of 6th St. Northeast would be at Mr. Dunlap’s cost.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:25 p.m.  Pursuant to NDCC 40-01-09.1, these minutes published subject to the City Council’s Review and Revision.

___________________________ 


____________________________________     

Mili Williams, acting Secretary 


 


Brent Sanford, Mayor
